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To: All Councillors 

From: Jeff Smith, Director Corporate & Legal 

Date: 21 February 2022 

Subject: Item 8.1 Council meeting agenda - Councillor Inaugural Speeches 

Record Number: 2022/099374 

 

As all Councillors gave their inaugural speeches at the inauguration event on  
16 February 2022, it is proposed that the recommendation of the report for Item 8.1 be 
amended: 
 
From:  

‘That councillors who are yet to make an inaugural speech are invited to do so at 
the 22 February 2022 meeting.’ 

 
To:  

‘That Council note all Councillors made their inaugural speeches at the 
inauguration event on 16 February 2022.’   

 
 
The speeches will be made publicly available on Council’s website. 
 
The original recommendation was prepared to accommodate any Councillor who could 
not attend the inauguration event on 16 February 2022.  This recommendation is now 
worded so that the item is suitable for resolution by exception. 
 
Should you require any further information about matters raised in this memo please 
contact my office on 8495 5202. 

Jeff Smith 
Director, Corporate & Legal 




